Thornton le Beans and Crosby with Cotcliffe Joint Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting No 194 held on Monday 8th August 2022
The Chairman opened the Meeting at 1930hrs

Attendance
Chair:


Cllr G Gresty
Councillors:
           G Davis, N Boden, I Hunter and S Lill



The Clerk
                                 C/Cllr A Baker

                                 Mr J Baker
Apologies
           Nil

Declarations

Nil
10.
Minutes
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 16th May 2022 were agreed and signed by the Chairman.


11.        Matters Arising           

The subject of the 29 posts in the Playing Field was discussed, as was the ongoing situation with regards to the Roman Road. Both of these involved Mr Edward Dennison. It was agreed that the Chairman would contact Mr Dennison.

The subject of Mr Dennison’s retirement present was discussed. After some deliberation, Cllr Hunter agreed to investigate the possibility of a framed map of the local area, centred on Crow Tree Farm.  

12.
Questions and Statements
C/Cllr A Baker informed the meeting that volunteers were required to serve on the County Councillors’ Pay Body. She went on to discuss her Locality Budget and explained its operation. Work on the Chapel of Ease was considered a suitable beneficiary. She was asked to send the relevant information to The Clerk at her earliest convenience.
13.       Financial Matters
Cllr Boden gave a briefing on Expenditure to date. Discussion then followed on future options. These included:-
a)
Refund of remaining Precept Funds, after all expenses paid.
b)
Wait until Planning Application outcome.

7th November meeting to discuss and decide.

14.
Poultry Farm

Parish Councillors discussed the lack of progress, in getting a date for HDC Planning Committee to rule on the Application. 
Resolved: Chairman and Clerk, to send a letter to Peter Jones, at HDC Planning, in order to hasten things along.

Afternote:
Letter sent 09 August. No response yet.

15.
Gutter Cleaning
This referred to a Highways vehicle attempting to brush away weeds in the road gutters, when weed killer had been applied only the previous day.

Resolved:
No further action to be taken, although it was considered to be a waste of public money.

16.
Goal posts

Since Mr J Baker was no longer a PC member, he had considered it inappropriate to be responsible for the goal posts to be inspected, as required. Cllr Lill volunteered to assume responsibility and will report at all future PC Meetings.

17.
Roman Road 

Cllr Boden stated that he had spoken to Mr E Dennison on this matter, and had been given assurance that he intended to cut the hedge, after September.

18.
Verge Cutting

The grass verges at each end of the village had been cut, but damage had been caused to street furniture.

Resolved:-
Cllr Lill undertook to look into the matter.

Afternote:- Following some uncertainty, it would appear that the person who carried out the work, was someone employed by Mr Drinkwater of Pear Tree Farm.

19.
Any other business
It was reported that the snicket at the East of the village, linking The Stonebow with the High Street, had been compromised by the installation of a domestic oil storage tank.

Afternote:
The site was visited by the Chairman and the Clerk, who considered that only a very small adjustment, to the existing fence-line, had been altered, and was considered to be negligible.

20.
Date of next meeting
Monday 7th November. Meeting closed by The Chairman at 8.27pm.
